
September 26, 2000 

Reception for Liaoyang City delegation  

A reception was held at MIT for Liaoyang City delegation with 10 members led by Mr. Shangwu Gong, Mayer of 
Liaoyang City. Discussion Title: "How to develop the chemical industry of Liaoyang." Seven OCEAN members 
were invited as Liaoyang Senior Consultants of Economy and Technology. Moderator: Dr. Gang Li. See Boston 
Chinese Report (Page 1, September 29 - October 5, 2000).  

  

Liaoyang City Delegation and some OCEAN members after the 
reception.  
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